3675 Flint Road
Stanley, NY

November 13, 2012

A special meeting of the Seneca Town Board was called to order at 6:30 pm by Supervisor John Sheppard.  Also present were:

Charles Smith, Councilman


Andrew Wickham, Councilman

Howard Keeney, Councilman


Jason Mosher, Councilman

Terri Quartaro, Town Clerk


Shana Jo Hilton, Assessor

Jerry Hoover, CEO

Supervisor Sheppard led the pledge of allegiance and dispensed with the roll call.

The agenda was approved on motion of Councilman Smith, seconded by Councilman Wickham and carried unanimously.  Privilege of the floor was offered, but no one wished to speak.

Supervisor Sheppard reported the DEC has charged us $1,000 because of the water line installation before we received the permit and were working within 100 ft of wetlands.  Motion to pay this was offered by Supervisor Sheppard, seconded by Councilman Keeney and carried unanimously.

The alcohol sales questions that were on the election ballot were all approved.  Our current zoning allows for a hotel or a restaurant in the C1 and C2 districts. A tavern is currently not mentioned in our zoning.  The ABC law doesn’t define a tavern.
In regards to the C2 sewer district, Supervisor Sheppard met with Clark Patterson Lee last week and he used a spreadsheet to present the likely costs for installing 1700 feet to sewer line from Town of Geneva line to the Harley Davidson building.  Cost to the town would be approximately $297,000.  He is looking for permission from the board to continue pursuing this project.  Councilman Wickham again stated his position that we need to find a way to “sell” this asset by enticing businesses to come to this area of the town, once it is served by a sewer line.

The IES litigation is still in adjournment.
The memorial committee was appointed and has met.  The issue of funding the memorial was discussed.  Legally, the town or a committee appointed by the town cannot solicit funds but can receive donations for any specific expenditure.  The committee should be disbanded before they can solicit funding.

2013 Budget issues-

Capital improvement reserve fund would be used for the purchase of a generator if it was decided to purchase one.  The water department lost its automatic notification service when the town hall lost power during the last storm.  Supervisor Sheppard wants to 
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explore other available technologies to address this problem.  The highway equipment reserve would be used to purchase radios for the highway vehicles.  The budget is set to be adopted at next weeks meeting.

Landfill FEIS-

The resolution at the county board meeting was laid over and must be acted on at the next meeting on Thursday. At 7:25 pm, Supervisor Sheppard offered a motion to enter into executive session to discuss a particular employee as well as the landfill expansion and possible litigation. Motion was seconded by Councilman Smith and carried unanimously.  CEO Hoover was asked to attend the executive session.  With no action being taken during the executive session, it was closed at 9:00 on motion of Supervisor Sheppard, seconded by Councilman Smith and the regular meeting was then adjourned at 9:01 on motion of Councilman Keeney, seconded by Councilman Mosher and carried unanimously.

Terri Quartaro, Clerk

Town of Seneca

